
 

January 9, 2018 

 

Disclaimer on Interpretations for NCAA Rifle Competition. 

 

The interpretations posted to Rifle Rules of the Game apply only to NCAA rifle 

competitions. NCAA rifle competition will continue to align as close as possible to what is 

required for USA Shooting matches and ISSF matches (e.g. world cups). To that extent, frequent 

communication is held between USAS and the ISSF. But even then, the two organizations can 

have differing opinions. NCAA rifle officials will continue to be educated on NCAA rifle 

competition rules updates to limit independent or misguided interpretations (e.g. competitors 

having to pry weights off the side of their rifle or completely re-adjust butt plates).   

 

The ISSF is exploring a clearinghouse for all interpretations and clarifications for all to 

access.  Until then if you have any questions, please contact Newt Engle, secretary-rules interpreter 

of the NCAA Rifle Rules Committee, via email at mengle@uakron.edu. 
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